Google response re CSR Asia article “Google Theatre”

19 April 2010

Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Google to respond to an article by CSR Asia, “Google Theatre” [PDF], 31 Mar 2010.  Google provided the following response: 


The argument put forth by Mr. Hanlon and Mr. Frost represents a gross misunderstanding of Google’s actions and motives concerning our business in China, not to mention a cynical interpretation of the good faith statements put forth by leading organizations and individuals in the human rights community. When we entered China in 2006 we did so with some reservations, but with the hope that a strategy of engagement rather than estrangement with China would help provide more access to information for people within the country. At that time we told the U.S. Congress that we would continue to review our decision, and that is what we have done. As we made clear in our blog posts around our decision, there has not been one single act that determined our path. Rather, it was a combination of the cyberattacks we described, the surveillance they revealed, and an increased amount of censorship of Google and other services, that led us to decide we could no longer censor our search results in China. This set of circumstances is specific to China, and a comparison with other countries would not be responsible. To say that Google was failing in China is to ignore the popularity of our services there, and also the fact that Q4 of last year was our most successful quarter ever. China and Chinese users remain very important to us, but we are committed to providing an uncensored search service, and hope that our solution of providing web search service through google.com.hk will give meaningful access to information to our users in China.

